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For 
 

CURBSIDE YARD WASTE COLLECTION SERVICES 
RFP No. 24-005 

 

ISSUED 

February 12, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CITY OF SEDONA CONTACT 

Ian Coubrough, CPPB 
Procurement Officer 

106 Roadrunner Drive 
Sedona, AZ, 86336 

icoubrough@sedonaaz.gov 
 
 

 

 

 

RECEIPT OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 MUST BE ACKNOWLEDGED IN SUBMITTAL 

The City of Sedona exclusively uses its website https://www.sedonaaz.gov/business/doing-
business/bids-and-rfps for the notification and dissemination of all solicitations.  The receipt of 
solicitations through any other means may result in your receipt of incomplete specifications and/or 
addendums which could ultimately render your bid/proposal non-compliant.  The City of Sedona 
accepts no responsibility for the receipt and/or notification of solicitations through any other means. 

mailto:msmith8@mckinneytexas.org
https://www.sedonaaz.gov/business/doing-business/bids-and-rfps
https://www.sedonaaz.gov/business/doing-business/bids-and-rfps
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CURBSIDE YARD WASTE COLLECTION SERVICES 

RFP No. 24-005 
 

This Addendum is hereby made a part of the Request for Proposals documents to the same extent 
as if it were originally included therein. The following clarifications shall be made to the Request 
for Proposals and shall become a part of, and attached to, the Request for Proposals documents. 
 
This addendum is issued in response to questions received from prospective Respondents. 

 
Questions and Answers 

1. Why can the City not provide specific quantities of debris to be picked up and request 
pricing based on that? 

Answer: The City cannot provide a specified quantity of debris because the program is 
optional for City residents and while there is a maximum amount of debris allowed per 
resident, it is not feasible to predict the amount of debris that will ultimately be collected 
during execution of services. 

2. Is the yard waste already out on the curbside? When will it be? 

Answer: No, the yard waste is not currently curbside. The City will be sending out 
a communication to residents indicating when each zone will be serviced. 
Residents will then be able to stage their debris for pick up. 

3. How will the City ensure that residents don’t continue to put out new debris? 

Answer: Once the collection date for each zone has been passed, no further debris 
will be collected by the City. Residents will be required to put debris out the day 
before collection begins, for each zone, by 4:00 p.m. The City will drive through 
each zone on the first day of the pickup.  

4. How will the City ensure that prohibited items are not included in debris piles? 

Answer: The Contractor shall not collect any non-conforming debris that is left 
curbside. The City will also be sending out educational information with notice of 
when residents will need to have their debris piles staged. 

5. Can the City clarify what are the working hours for crews? 

Answer: Working hours are from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. as specified in Part 
III – E.3. of the RFP document. 

6. Will the City consider other ways to compensate the awarded contractor 
instead of day rates? 
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Answer: No. The City will continue with the pricing and payment schedule contained in 
Part III – E and Part III – F of the RFP.  

END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 


